
    DEPARTMENT OF VETERANS AFFAIRS 
Central Virginia VA Health Care System 

1201 Broad Rock Boulevard 
Richmond, VA  23249 

 
 

Date: September 18, 2023 

 

ATTN TO:  David K. Strouse, CEO 

  Veterans Recovery Network, Inc. 

  904 East Courtland Spokane WA 99207 

         (509) 710-1236  

         Strousedk03@gmail.com 

 

In re:  Acknowledgment Notice (Veterans Recovery Network) 

 

Dear Mr. Strouse: 

 

As the project director of the Veterans Recovery Network founded as an innovation at the Richmond VA 

Medical Center and operating within the Central Virginia VA Healthcare System, I acknowledge that the 

Veterans Recovery Network Inc. ("Organization") has been established as a 501(c)(3) corporation held in 

Virginia with you as CEO. I understand that Articles of Incorporation were filed on September 18, 2023 

and the Employer Identification Number (93-3376233) was granted on September 12, 2023. As an official 

organization operating within Corporate Bylaws, Veterans Recovery Network, Inc. are copyright users for 

materials and intellectual properties related to the 'Veterans Recovery Network,' an unincorporated, 

unofficial, and active awareness program initially launched by Richmond VAMC ("VRN"). 

 

The Richmond VAMC acknowledges Organization's voluntary support of VRN throughout the U.S. in 

efforts to enable veterans suffering from substance use disorders or other forms of addictive behavior. 

Therefore, Organization is authorized to republish all content particular to VRN for such activities and 

awareness, as disclosed within this Notice.  

 

Under the acknowledgment set forth above, Organization agrees that: 

1. Original source details shall be included with the reproduction of materials or media of VRN. 

2. Organization shall be wholly liable for using VRN as a copyright user. This liability shall include 

any legal claims that arise from Organization's use of VRN. 

3. Richmond VAMC shall not allow any other organization to be copyright users of VRN within 

territories or regions where Organization is active as a copyright user of VRN. 

 

The Richmond VAMC appreciates your endeavors, support for veterans, and contribution to helping 

America. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Rob Martin, LCSW CSAC 

MH SATP Sr. Social Worker, Richmond (McGuire) VAMC 

1201 Broad Rock Blvd. Building 500, Room 2M-245, Richmond, VA  23249 

Office: (804) 675-5324, Email: Robert.Martin1@va.gov 

 

cc:  Cary Peterson - Robert Peterson & Fields Associates PC;  

   Custodian of Records (Veteran Affairs) 

mailto:Robert.Martin1@va.gov

